

DALHOUSIE UNIVERSITY HALIFAX, N. S.

PRESIDENT AND VICE-CHANCELLOR

May 11, 1972.

Dr. Thomas H. Raddall Liverpool Nova Scotia

Dear Tom:

I think your Convocation address at King's was a little gem on Haliburton and I was particularly interested in your observations connecting his motives with those of Howe, and on the insight which Sam Slick showed into the nature and society of Nova Scotians of his time.

If you have a spare copy, I should be very pleased if you would send me one.

Warmest good wishes. I am sorry that because of my wife's illness, we were unable to dine with you on Wednesday evening.

Yours sincerely,

m

Dr. Henry D. Hicks, President, Dalhousie University, Halifax,N.S.

Dear Henry:

Thank you for your very kind note.

I am mailing to you tomorrow a copy of my address.

It was a pleasure to see you again, if only for so brief a time, in what I know was an extremely busy period for you, especially with your wife's illness adding anxiety. The dinner at the Lodge was a delightful affair, and we missed your voice in the stories we passed back and forth across the board.

My wife joins me in good wishes to yourself and Mrs. Hicks.

Sincerely.